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CHAIR CARROLL:

(Gavel.)

The Human Services and Economic

24

Development Committee will come to order.

25

welcome, Members and members of the audience.
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1

morning we have with us Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson

2

and Committee Member Michael Molina.

3

the Administration Agnes Hayashi, Deputy Director of

4

Finance; Monnie Gay, Economic Development Specialist

5

from the Office of Economic Development; Yuki Lei

6

Sugimura, Office of Economic Development; Daren

7

Suzuki, Planning Department, and from Corporation

8

Counsel we have Traci Fujita-Villarosa.

9

Committee staff we have Shannon Alueta, our

We have from

And our

10

Legislative Analyst, and Jo-Ann Sato, our Community

11

Secretary -- Committee Secretary.
Members, we'll begin this morning by having

12
13

testimony.

14

anyone that hasn't signed up, please come forward

15

and sign up for testimony.

16

in the meeting, please, if you have pagers or cell

17

phones, turn them off.

18

minute to conclude.

19

the three minutes, we'll give you another three

20

minutes a

23
24
25

if there's

To minimize disturbance

You have three minutes, a

If you cannot conclude after

er the last speaker.

And we shall begin the public testimony at

21
22

Those wishing to testify,

this time.
MS. ALUETA:

Shannon, call.

Mr. Chair,

I think our one testifier is

standing up right now.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

Thank you, Bob.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

You proceed right

INC.

HSED 2/28/02

1

4

to the microphone.

. .

2
3

MR. HOWERTON:

. BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

Good morning and thank you for your time.

4

I'm going to testify on behalf of Aquatic

5

Ventures

6

sturgeon farm that will be located on the west

7

the west end of Maui.

8

lucrative industry, aquaculture, and hopefully the

9

Council will vote favorably for the lease that was

10

signed with Aquatic Ventures and William Lansford.

11

And I would be happy to answer any questions

12

concerning that project.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

- I should know that by now -

the

This is a very potentially

Thank you.

14

Members, any questions?

Thank you, Bob.

15

Is there anyone that wishes to give further

16

testimony on this agenda item at this time?

17

we will close testimony on this agenda item.

If not,

END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

18
19

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Molina.
Just for clarification, will the

22

testifier be available for any questions should it

23

arise, I mean later on in our discussion?

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

He's going to remain.
Okay.

Thank you.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

2

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

4

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr.

Chair.

ITEM NO.3:

5

6

And we can bring him as an expert witness.

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A GRANT OF A LICENSE
OF COUNTY REAL PROPERTY TO JOHANN SOSNA
(C.C. No. 02-9)

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, on the agenda this morning, our

7

first agenda item, Resolution Authorizing a Grant of

8

a Lease to County Real Property to Johann Sosna.

9

you may remember, we have before us a resolution

As

10

that would allow Mr. Sosna and his partner to lease

11

Maui County property located adjacent to the

12

Ukumehame Firing Range.

13

several times and I believe some of the members

14

needed more time to consider this matter before

15

voting.

16

discussion, but first I would like to calIon the

17

staff to present a few things to us and answer some

18

of the questions that have been brought up by the

19

members.

20

come forward.

21

MS. GAY:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

MS. GAY:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

We have met on this matter

In a moment we will continue our

First we would like to have Monnie Gay

Good morning.
Use the mike.

Is this on?

Can you hear me?

Does anybody have any

a few questions.

Good.
- I know there were

Did anybody have questions for
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1

2

6

Monnie?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Maybe, Mr. Chair, if we could again

3

have maybe a brief overview of the contract, if

4

that's permissible.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

MS. GAY:

Monnie, would you, please.

In regard to the contract, that might be better

7

handled by Corp. Counsel, but I can certainly give

8

you a little background in regard to the sturgeon

9

farm.

We had a couple of young men that came into

10

the County looking for land to lease in the County

11

to develop a sturgeon farm.

12

research, they went out and secured the land, or

13

finding it, came back to the County

14

better?

15

County to get to the point of the RFP.

16

developed.

17

and they were the only bidder, as far as I am under

18

the impression.

And they did the

Is that

And they in turn worked it through the
RFP was

They went out -- they went out for bid

19

Is that right, Traci?

20

This sturgeon farm has an opportunity of

21

economic development for many other aquatic

22

adventures.

23

diligently with the Sea Grant Program with Bob

24

Howerton, with Dr. Howerton to develop this project

25

where they would also provide information to the

And they have been working very
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1

County so that we can go forward and do other

2

aquatic adventures.

3

that the County is going to see the -- not only the

4

necessary need to get going on aquaculture, but to

5

help these people to get this venture going.

6
7

CHAIR CARROLL:

So in doing that we are hoping

Any questions?

If not, thank you very

much, Monnie.

8

MS. GAY:

You're welcome.

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

And I would like to ask Daren Suzuki to

10

come down.

11

highway, the relocation, Daren.

12

MR. SUZUKI:

There were some questions about the

Chair, thank you.

Proceed, Daren.

Good morning.

I wasn't

13

prepared to address the Committee today,

I was

14

merely here for observations, but since Chair called

15

me up,

16

the Planning Department is currently working on a

17

request for proposal for Honoapiilani relocation.

18

And the proposed area that we're looking at is from

19

Ukumehame to Launiupoko.

20

to your staff and I have looked where the location

21

was and I was kind of unclear where the location was

22

because the

23

through this five-acre parcel.

24

unsure of where this parcel is.

25

here to monitor the deliberations and where -- and

I just wanted to advise the Committee that

And I am -- I have talked

- the proposed relocation could run

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

2

8

find out more information on where the parcel is.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, do you have any questions?

3

4

5

Thank you.
Ms.

Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair, I think that because of

6

Agnes Hayashi's meeting with me and also

7

conversations with Monnie Gay,

8

because this was an invitation for proposal or an

9

invitation for a bid, that what ended up happening

I understand that

10

was there was very little that we can do about

11

changing any of that.

12

what's before us, we can't change the amount, we

13

can't change anything.

14

no.

15

like them to maybe explain a little bit more for the

16

public since this is being televised about how this

17

came about, because I think that would be helpful in

18

looking at this proposal.

19

We either have to say yes or

So that -- that aspect of it, you know,

CHAIR CARROLL:

I just

Thank you.

Agnes.

20
21

We can't change the length of

MS. HAYASHI:

Certainly, Chairman and Council members.

22

Just for clarification purposes, in re

23

your comment about not being able to change any

24

terms based on some correspondence from Corporation

25

Counsel there is some latitude to make some changes,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

but it must be agreeable to -- to the party that is

2

proposing this lease,

3

clari

4

initiated, standard

5

procedures is that when there is an interest to

6

acquire or to lease County property, they will corne

7

to the Department of Finance to express an interest.

8

Our standard procedures then are to sit with the

9

interested parties and determine the extent of their

cation.

just for point of

But to clarify how this was
standard procedures or normal

10

interest, you know, the proposed term of the lease,

11

what their purpose might be, and it's not so much

12

from a -- from the standpoint of -- it's just to

13

gather information.

14

the Finance Department is chartered with the

15

responsibil

16

lease and to make an attempt to determine if it is

17

in the best interests of the County.

18

lines what we do is we then consult with other

19

agencies within the County as it relates to the

20

particular

21

y to -

Because the next step we do is

primarily to put together the

So along those

- particular interest.

So in this

in this case we consulted with

22

or -- after gathering this information from the

23

parties, we spoke with

24

the Planning Department, from the Parks Department,

25

from Fire, I believe that and -- oh, and the Public

and got information from

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

Works Department as well as the Water Department.

2

So there were five -- five agencies that we

3

consulted with.

4

in their area of expertise and came back to us with

5

some concerns or whether there were no concerns.

6

They researched it on -- you know,

What we gathered from this consultation with

7

them was that the County did not have any use for

8

this property at this time, no immediate use.

9

Secondly, if there were any safety concerns, we

10

pursued it with the parties and resolved -- resolved

11

it so that it was mutually agreeable between both

12

the County as well as the interested parties.

13

that point when we determined that there were no

14

safety issues, there was nothing obstructing or that

15

would have a negative impact on the County and that

16

there was no future use, we also started discussions

17

with the Office of Economic Development primarily

18

because this is in the area of economic development,

19

and had them work directly

20

these interested parties to see if it was of best

21

interest in the County for that purpose.

22

At

OED directly with

Finance also then checked with -- or using

23

our mass appraisal -- real property tax map

24

appraisal system, began investigating, you know,

25

what the fair market value for -- from a lease

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

perspective in order to begin the framework of

2

determining the parameters of a fair bid.

3

that process, when the interested parties determined

4

that they wanted to pursue this and the Office of

5

Economic Development determined that this was

6

of best interests to the County, we then explained

7

to the applicants that we do go through -- as

8

required by Maui County Code, that we would go

9

through an invitation for a bid.

10

And so based on

After

- was

based on the information

11

from our real property tax system, mass appraisal

12

system, we determined that this particular area that

13

they're interested in is substandard pasture land

14

with brackish water.

15

And so we came up with the parameters of what a fair

16

market value of lease rental would be.

17

those parameters, it ranged from I believe $60 to

18

$1,040 per year.

19

course, consulted with our Corporation Counsel, and

20

with their oversight over the -- over the

21

over the invitation for bid process, came up with

22

the parameters for our bid terms.

23

It's agriculturally zoned.

And based on

We put those parameters -- of

I guess

And we published that to the public, and we

24

received one bidder, which were the interested

25

applicants.

And they did bid above the upset price.
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12

And this is where we're at now.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

I think

3

that probably, you know, when I was visiting with

4

Agnes about it, part of what I should have clarified

5

was that one of the things my understanding was -

6

and, you know,

7

enough -- is that if there was an agreement on the

8

part of the applicant, we may be able, you know, to

9

have some slight changes, but we didn't want to

I probably didn't explain myself well

10

change the whole nature of it because otherwise that

11

might trigger off the whole process having to begin

12

again, you know, and go through another invitation

13

for bid.

14

that.

15

time to explain all of that to me because I think

16

that it's really helpful when we have to try to

17

explain to the public how we arrive at these

18

decisions that we're doing our work and that we are

19

acting, you know, in accordance with the law.

20

you know,

21

I understand that.

22

So that's -

you know,

I need to clarify

And I thank Agnes for at least taking the

And,

I think that it was very helpful for me to

The other question that I had, Mr. Chair, is

23

apropos of what Daren had said.

24

provision -- I guess it's a provision and standard

25

in most of our contracts that if in the event,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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1

say, we needed that land for the highway to go

2

through there,

3

next few years, but maybe over the next 20 years, is

4

there a provision for some relocation or some

5

negotiation that we could enter into with the

6

applicant so that if we did have to have that

7

specific area or a portion of it, that if there was

8

any problem, that we would be able at least to be

9

protected from the County's standpoint?

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

Thank you.

Agnes, could you address that?

11
12

I can't envision it being done in the

MS. HAYASHI:

I think it would be best addressed by

Corporation Counsel.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

MS. FUJITA-VILLAROSA:

Thank you.

Proceed.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I did take

16

note on that comment from the last meeting and I

17

will be putting up -

18

provision in the lease should Council grant the --

19

or authorize approval of the lease for

- make a

20

provision for condemnation, basically.

And that is

21

something that's usually standard in leases because,

22

you know, once -- if the State does condemn, it's

23

really out of the County's control.

24

would be appropriate for me to add something like

25

that in this lease.

making sure that there's a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

And then also one final thing, Mr.

2

Chair, if there was any leeway -- and we would I

3

assume have to ask the applicant -- perhaps go

4

through like a five-year interval and then -- you

5

know, at this rate, and then maybe with a small

6

escalation, you know, like that are in standard

7

contracts, like a 1 percent or 2 percent.

8

you know, the increase in the amount of the lease

9

amount after such time that they would be making a
If there's any way that we can trigger

10

profit.

11

that,

12

like to hear from the applicant.

13
14

So that,

I don't know if that's possible, but I would

CHAIR CARROLL:

The applicant is not here today.

They

could not make it.

15

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

Oh.

However, between

being a pretty minor

17

part of that,

18

and First Reading that we could meet with them and

19

discuss that, if it would be acceptable.

20

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

I would like to ask them between now

I would be perfectly comfortable with

21

moving this out of Committee so that we

22

next time this came on the floor, at least, we could

23

have that clarification.

24

hard for us three just to be making the decision

25

when there are so many other people absent.

by the

I think that it's really

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

INC.

And if

HSED 2/28/02

15

1

there are many concerns, well, of course, that will

2

be addressed on the floor of the Council.

3

really think the appropriate thing would be to just

4

move this forward, though, and have any of the

5

concerns that the individual Council members have

6

addressed so that we had an opportunity to let the

7

applicant look at maybe where we're going with this

8

and also see some of the language that Traci is

9

going to be adding in with regard to the attempt

10

to

11

actually be moved in by the State.

12

So I

- condemnation of that area should the highway

CHAIR CARROLL:

I will meet with the applicant before

13

First Reading and I will let the Council members

14

know before First Reading.

15
16
17

All right, members, are there any other
specific questions?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina.

Yeah.

No,

just a general comment.

18

I think this is a good step as far as encouraging

19

diversity in our economy, especially something so

20

diverse as a sturgeon farm.

21

meeting in Lahaina we learned a lot more about what

22

sturgeon is and what it produces.

23

business, this is a gamble that the entrepreneurs

24

are taking and I wish them much success for many,

25

many years.

And I think from our

And as in any

So good luck to them and I'll be

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
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1

supporting whatever motion you recommend to have

2

this passed on, Mr. Chair.

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

And to the members of the public and not

4

5

all those people that are present today, the

6

County

7

and this is one of the things that we can do as a

8

County to try to encourage economic diversity.

9

we hope that this is successful and it will attract

- we've talked long about economic diversity

10

other projects like this.

11

the best of both worlds for our County.

12

though it's only one thing, it's a start.

And

It's something that is
And even

13

With no further discussion, the Chair will

14

entertain a motion to recommend that the proposed

15

resolution be adopted and that the County

16

Communication be filed.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

So moved.
Second.

Discussion.

Hearing none, all those in

favor.

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

The Chair votes aye.

Opposed?

23

opposed.

Carried unanimously.

Thank you.

24
25
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1

VOTE: AYES:

2

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

3
4

5

Councilmember Hokama, Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmember Kawano.
ADOPTION of proposed resolution
authorizing a grant of a lease of County
real property to Johann Sosna and FILING
of communication.

ACTION:

6

7

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, those that came today, Daren.

All right.

9

We will proceed to HSED-7.

10

Members, we have before us a resolution that would

11

authorize Lokahi Pacific to lease County property at

12

62 Market Street to create a small business

13

incubation facil

14

Sugimura, the Office of Economic Development, and

15

JoAnn Ridao of Lokahi Pacific to provide an overview

16

of the intended project.

17

public testimony.

20

MS. ALUETA:

But first I would call for

Public testimony is now open.

Mr. Chair, the first testifier is Alexa

Basinger.

21
22

In a moment I'll ask Yuki Lee

Shannon.

18
19

y.

She will be followed by Barry Gay.
BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY .

MS. BASINGER:

Good morning, Chairman Carroll and

23

Committee members.

My name is Alexa Basinger.

24

a 12th generation kama'aina.

25

Wailuku.

I am

My family roots are in

I'm also a grass roots founder of the new
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I currently serve as

1

Wailuku Community Association.

2

its president elect and I am also Chair of its Smart

3

Growth Committee.

4

For too long Wailuku streets have been strips

5

of boarded-up store fronts, vacant lots, and ever

6

changing, barely making it retail and restaurant

7

establishments.

8

options, affordable or not, were nonexistent.

9

Wailuku is surely a work in progress and this once

The crime rate was high and housing
Today

10

troubled town has turned the corner.

Wailuku is

11

invigorated with new businesses and residents,

12

rekindled community spirit and unbridled optimism

13

about its future.

14

refurbished buildings, commercial developments.

15

There are projects currently underway.

16

important municipal development close at hand.

17

Well, how has Wailuku done this?

There are wonderful new and

And there is

Did Wailuku

18

become the beneficiary of a huge government

19

redevelopment grant or

20

foundation?

21

residents, businesses and elected officials are

22

agreeing on a common vision for our town's future.

23

A significant part of that common vision is the

24

reestablishment of historic Market Street and Main

25

Street as business, social and retail gathering

Not qu

or a gift from a rich

e so easy, but Wailuku
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Development here will improve quality of

1

places.

2

life by adding services, creating opportunity and

3

enhancing access to amenities.
This Lokahi Pacific sponsored community

4

5

service venture is unique, yet so complementary,

6

providing for a truly balanced revitalization of our

7

county seat.

8

for Wailuku because it develops in the existing town

9

center.

This project represents Smart Growth

It provides for multiple use,

including

10

housing.

It brings one of the best kinds of

11

economic development to our community, and that is

12

entrepreneurial training and experience through its

13

incubator program.

14

24-7 commercial kitchen, affordable housing, and

15

also office center for merchants and other

16

organizations.

It serves the community with a

Council members, this is Smart Growth.

17

And

18

this is why I'm here today testifying on behalf of

19

the Wailuku Community Association in support of the

20

62 Market Street Project.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, any questions?

Thank you.

Proceed.

22
23

MS. ALUETA:

24

MR. GAY:

25

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, the next testifier is Barry Gay.

Good morning, Chair Carroll, Committee members.

My name is Barry Gay and I am the CEO of MEO
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1

Business Development Corporation.

2

this morning to testify in favor of resolution

3

HSED-7 to lease County real property to Lokahi

4

Paci

5

Center.

6

incubator facility.

7

And I am here

c for use as the Wailuku Small Business Market
This building would become a small business

Now, the start-up phase is the most important

8

and stressful for any small business.

The

9

entrepreneur is alone with a large amount of

10

expenses, the largest of which is usually rent

11

either for office space or for retail space.

12

incubator facility provides many things for the

13

small business besides reduced office space.

14

provides centralized support services which are

15

available for only the cost of use instead of

16

requiring large amounts of start-up costs for

17

equipment.

18

not only for telephone, but for high-speed internet

19

service, mail and delivery service.

20

accessibility in the form of parking for -- and also

21

closeness to suppliers.

22

appropriate, though, is that these people are

23

surrounded by other small business entrepreneurs,

24

people that they can network with and discuss

25

important topics.

This

So it

This facility will provide pan active

It provides

And it -- probably the most

This exchange of information is
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1

vital for someone finding themselves alone with a

2

start-up business.
This will be a very valuable resource to the

3

4

community and certainly to our clients of the MEO

5

Business Development Corporation.

6

incubator facility available will make it easier for

7

many of our clients who receive micro loans to

8

receive the funding they need because they have a

9

built-in facility they can go to.

Having a low cost

We are pleased to be partners with Lokahi

10
11

Pacific in support of the small business community

12

and the training that these people will receive and

13

we wholeheartedly support the leasing of this

14

facility.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.
Thank you.

16

Members, questions?

17

That concludes everyone that has signed up.

18

Is there anyone else that wishes to give testimony

19

at this time?

20

closed.

21
22

Thank you.

Hearing none, public testimony is

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY .
ITEM NO.7:

WAILUKU SMALL BUSINESS MARKET CENTER
(C.C. No. 02-39)

23

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

We would now like to have an overview

with Yuki Lei Sugimura and JoAnn Ridao.
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1

either go over there or you can come over here.

2

Over here might be a little easier for you because

3

we have the -- your visual aid.

4

MS. SUGIMURA:

Good morning, Committee Chair, Council,

5

Vice-Chair Jo Anne Johnson and Councilmember Molina,

6

members of the community.

7

Thank you very much, first of all, for

8

scheduling this item Communication No. 02-39 so

9

expeditiously as it just went through Council and

10

because we feel that this project is very important

11

for Wailuku.

12

The project that you have before you is the

13

Wailuku Small Business Market Center, and we're

14

asking the Council for issuance of a resolution

15

or approval of a resolution to grant Lokahi Pacific

16

a 30-year lease at a dollar per year.

17

resolution will request the Council to approve

18

this -- these two Lokahi Pacific -

19

Pacific is a private, nonprofit organization.

20

return, the Councilor the community will receive a

21

fully developed project done by Lokahi Paci

22

return for the dollar per year lease for 30 years,

23

we will get a $1.3 million project.

24

project will be managed, developed and run with the

25

expertise of Lokahi Pacific and JoAnn Ridao.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

This

And Lokahi
In

c.

In

And this

INC.

HSED 2/28/02

1

23

The provisions of the lease will ask -- what

2

the County will ask in return for this

3

dollar-per-year lease is that Lokahi Pacific will

4

agree for improvements to the property equivalent to

5

$22,743 per annum or a total of $682,000 over the

6

30-year period.

7

material given to you, will show that Lokahi Pacific

8

has successfully and is seeking funding for the $1.3

9

million of improvements.

The project, as detailed in the

So just by doing the math,

10

the County of Maui will receive more than double

11

what we are expecting from them.

12

Just a little bit about Lokahi Pacific.

13

Lokahi Pacific was incorporated in 1971 and over the

14

32-year period has a reputation for excellent

15

management and business credentials.

16

Pacific's mission is their commitment to community

17

development by initiating and administering a

18

continuum of housing and economic development

19

projects that target low income residents.

20

Lokahi developed six projects for a total of $12

21

million of funding,

22

funding grants and another 5 million in private

23

funding sources.

24

Ridao is able to secure through her management, as

25

we know, takes a lot of talent and expertise and a

Lokahi

In 1980

7 million in successful Federal

This kind of expertise that JoAnn
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1

lot of trust by those agencies who grant us those

2

monies.

3

Lokahi Pacific has built long-term rental for

4

low-income residents with chronic mental illness,

5

long-term housing for people with disabilities or

6

special needs such as HIV AIDS needs.

7

achieved their mission statement by helping to reach

8

out to communities that could have easily been

9

forgotten.

They have

Probably the most familiar project that

10

we all see almost daily is the Harry and Jeanette

11

Weinberg Building located on Main Street in Wailuku.

12

This was built in 1998, which over two phases

13

provides 20 apartment units and is the main office

14

for Lokahi Pacific's business.

15

Lokahi's was the

16

Town in a while and this I look at as the very

17

beginning of the glimmer of the hopes for the

18

revitalization of Wailuku Town.

19

This project of

rst new development in Wailuku

Since 1981 Lokahi's Small Business Lending

20

Loan Fund, which Barry Gay and MEO has realized, has

21

helped 110 small businesses and helped provide the

22

resources for 300 jobs with a payroll of $3.5

23

million and generated $13.5 million of business

24

revenue.

25

of the County of Maui's Federal Funding Workshop,

In 1991 Lokahi was one of the participants
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1

which was developed by one of your Council members,

2

Riki Hokama, who came up with the idea of putting

3

together various funding sources to provide to

4

interested parties under one roof.

5

over 100 interested businesses and individuals came

6

forward to learn about various funding sources.

7

Lokahi actively and readily participated and helped

8

our many small partners.

At this workshop

In this it has demonstrated spirit, proven

9

10

leadership and management experience from JoAnn

11

Ridao and Lokahi Pacific that we, the County of

12

Maui, will be partnering with to move forward this

13

important project for the revitalization of Wailuku

14

Town.

15

bring back to life this vacant, neglected building.

16

The apartment units will bring back 24 7 life or

17

body heat, as I like to call it, back to Wailuku

18

Town.

19

more foot traffic and activity.

20

kitchen will provide other small businesses the

21

opportunity to create and produce and market

22

products.

23

train and educate start-up businesses and to one day

24

wean them off from this incubator property into

25

fair-market-priced property.

The Wailuku Small Business Market Center will

The retail start-up businesses will attract
The commercial

I can see where this center will help
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In addition, I would like to tell you -- I

2

would like to leave you with a thought that you're

3

probably thinking, why should we lease for 30 years

4

at a dollar per year this property to Lokahi

5

Pacific?

6

will have a strong partner and trust in this

7

development of this vacant building and will give us

8

a $1.3 million

9

improvements.

Number one, County of Maui and taxpayers

will give us $1.3 million of
We will receive almost twice as much

10

in return had we tried to do this project with

11

County taxpayer dollars.

12

generating any revenue for the County of Maui, as

13

you can tell, it sits vacant, but this one dollar

14

per year is giving us over a period of 30 years $1.3

15

million of improvements, economic development,

16

opportunity for small businesses who are, as you all

17

know, the backbone of our economy.

18

provide much needed foot traffic and improvements to

19

Market Street, which will compliment the other

20

development projects adjacent -- in the adjacent

21

areas such as the Wai

22

Market Street Improvement Projects which are all in

23

the pipe stream of things to corne, and hopefully

24

soon the municipal lot redevelopment.

25

This property has not been

They will

ku Mini-Park project, the

The schematic here is basically a drawing of
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1

the proposed project.

2

Ridao maybe to go over the details of that as she's

3

very familiar with the project in general.

4

you that was passed out to you by staff is a letter

5

from Grant Howe.

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

MS. SUGIMURA:

And I really would like JoAnn

Before

May I read it?

Yes.
Okay.

Grant Howe, who is the Chairman of

8

the Maui Redevelopment Agency, provided -- was not

9

able to be here today because of a conflict in his

10

schedule, but he provided this letter of support to

11

this project.

12

Redevelopment Agency is a very strong and important

13

entity of support to show support for this project

14

as they have been given jurisdiction by this body to

15

manage this particular area in the Wailuku District.

16

As I think as you know, the Maui

The letter reads,

"Dear Council Members:

17

This letter is in support of the Wailuku Small

18

Business Center's redevelopment plans.

19

excited to see such a project come to Wailuku and

20

have much respect for Lokahi Pacific's involvement

21

in supporting small business and revitalization of

22

Wailuku Town.

23

We are

"Please support Lokahi Pacific's request for

24

a long-term ground lease as we feel this will be a

25

much-needed benefit for Maui businesses.
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2
3

"Very truly yours, Grant E. Howe, Chairman,
Maui Redevelopment Agency."
I also submitted to you for just your general

4

information this, which is a fact sheet of the

5

project.

6

And I guess I don't really have to go over

And I submitted another sheet to all of you

7

that basically gives just pictures of the project

8

and where it sits in Wailuku Town and some other

9

page 3 it shows new businesses, new faces, new

10

energy that are being infused into Wailuku Town as a

11

result partly of the revitalization project.

12

of the stores, the new stores that have come in:

13

the Shoe Fits on Market Street, Cafe Imua, which is

14

the Dragon Arts Center; Jonathan Starr's project,

15

the Wild Banana Art Gallery, is in there; Old Daze

16

Antiques and Collectibles have moved from Kihei to

17

Wailuku.

18

Some

And the last sheet shows some of the things

19

that go on in Wailuku Town such as Marc Arrels,

20

people sitting down and enjoying coffee, Pat

21

Matsumoto and Gallery Ha, painting and creating as

22

she also sells merchandize out of there.

23

Design and his staff are doing alterations for a

24

customer.

25

Street, Mona Harris is doing an art class with

Sig Zane

View -- The Arts Center on Vineyard
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1

students.
And the last page we show a father with his

2

3

daughter walking across the street to the Maui

4

Academy of Performing Arts dance classes.

5

interestingly, there are -- in the former National

6

Dollar location the Maui Academy of Performance Arts

7

has a weekly basis 500 children that take dance

8

classes there.

And

9

And, of course, the last thing I ended this

10

with is to show the strength of the community, how

11

we have father-and-son businesses like Emura, who

12

have been there for generations.

13

mixture of businesses still exist in Wailuku.
I guess at this time maybe I'll ask JoAnn to

14
15
16

And these kinds of

go over some of the details of the project.
MS. RIDAO:

First of all,

I want to thank the testifiers,

17

Barry and Alexa, for a great job and thank you for

18

understanding our project so well.

19

for doing an excellent job.

20

And also to Yuki

I gave -- There's a handout there that is --

21

I tried to do like a

22

paper for you.

23

what the project is about and who Lokahi Pacific is.

24
25

- a PowerPoint presentation on

But that gives you a real outline of

Before I go up to the sketch there,

I wanted

to let the Committee members know that there was a

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524 2090

HSED 2/28/02

30

1

full-blown feasibility study done on this project,

2

which I dropped off to Councilmember Dain Kane's

3

office.

4

proposal,

5

and I am sure he'll be happy to share that with you.

6

We just didn't have enough to -- for all Council

7

members.

So if you would like to see the full
Dane has the full proposal at his office

Also in your material I have for you a

8

three-year proforma projection so if you had any

9

10

questions about the costs or the operations part of

11

the project.

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

While she's coming forward, we would like

13

to note that Alan Arakawa, a Committee member -- a

14

Council member has joined us.

15

MS. RIDAO:

16

?:

17

MS. RIDAO:

18

No.

Thank you, Alan.

I can talk loud.

For the record we need it recorded.
Oh, okay.

Okay.

I forget about the TV when

I'm doing
Anyway, this is the overall project.

19

And you

20

might want to come up later and look at it a little

21

closer.

22

Architectural Group.

23

work on this project.

24

composite of what it would look like after it was

25

built, so you can see that.

The architect on this project is Maui
Jim Niess is doing the lead
He did for us a computer
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Over here we have the first floor of the

1

2

project which consists of approximately 2,000 square

3

feet.

4

that we have retail shops,

5

six there.

6

build into this project the use of the -- of the

7

alleyway.

8

deep.

9

in there if you had to enter only from Market

The -- First on the Market Street you can see
I think there's five or

But what's happening is Jim is trying to

So if you know that building, it's very

So it would be really difficult to put shops

10

Street.

11

So we're widening that alley a little bit, we're

12

lightening that up a little, and hopefully we'll

13

have some room there to do like cafe style outdoor.

14

So he's doing the entryways from the alley.

And then in the back is the commercial

15

kitchen, which consists of approximately another

16

1,000 square feet.

17

On the second floor, pretty much the same

18

footprint except that the second floor we're hoping

19

to use as the training center, space for residents,

20

merchants, nonprofits, conference space.

21

going to have the training center up there, make

22

available to all of the merchants as well as the

23

participants in the incubator access to the website,

24

copy machines, fax machines, that kind of stuff.

25

And like Barry was mentioning, you know, we hope
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1

to -- we have been talking with a lot of people

2

about using the center as training sites; for

3

instance, Biotech, Maui Economic Opportunity.

4

Bringing more activities to Wailuku Town in the

5

evening so they can use our site for their training.
And then because of the elevation of the

6

7

property -- It kind of is deceiving because when

8

you -- sometimes people say you're going to have a

9

third floor there.

Well, the second floor will

10

start with the two one-bedroom residential and then

11

on the third floor, which is in the back of the

12

property, so from Market Street you cannot see the

13

third floor,

and there will be two more one-bedroom

14

units there.

That portion of the project is being

15

funded by Horne Funds that is allocated to the

16

county.

17

this morning and supporting me in that way.

18

And I want to thank Alice for being here

And so I would want to focus your attention

19

maybe on the last page of my handout, which

20

specifies all of the funding we have secured so far.

21

EDA $375,000 is approved and we have signed

22

documentation and we will receive those funds as

23

construction begins.

24

been received.

25

the funds for the predevelopment costs of this

The CDFI treasury funds have

We have been using those funds for
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1

project.

Also with the DBEDT $10,000, Federal Home

2

Loan funds and Bank of Hawaii funds all have been

3

used for predevelopment costs of the project.
As I mentioned, 450,000 is from Home CHDO

4

5

funds.

6

Development Organization.

7

Business Enterprise Grant is being also used for

8

predevelopment.

9

And CHDO stands for Community Housing
And then USDA Rural

And one of the important issues I guess for

10

this lease this morning, the decision that you have

11

to make is that when we go to Weinberg Foundation

12

for the financial development costs of this project,

13

they will be looking very seriously at the kind of

14

lease we were able to negotiate with the County of

15

Maui for this project.

16
17
18
19
20
21

And I would be happy to answer any questions
you may have specifically about the project.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Members, do you have any questions about the
resolution or the presentation?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes.

Ms. Johnson first.

I just wanted to thank Yuki Lei

22

and also JoAnn Ridao for coming forward with this.

23

And it's very interesting because having come from

24

St. Thomas, there was a building and a project very

25

similar to this where there was mixed use and it was
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1

actually operated with a central office staff.

2

was one of the most successful revitalization

3

projects in the use of an old building that we had

4

in all of downtown Charlotte Amalie.

5

very similar in nature to that and I am really

6

pleased to see that we're thinking a little bit more

7

progressively and having mixed uses, which is all

8

part of the Smart Growth concept.

It

So this is

The question that I have is obviously there's

9

10

some new elements that are being added that don't

11

exist to that building.

12

in compliance with the historic, you know,

13

architecture and that?

14

MS. SUGIMURA:

Everything I am assuming is

Thank you for bringing that up.

That--

15

this, as you know, is in the MRA District and the

16

MRA has -

17

that was done by Brian Miskae that basically just

18

went over the concept and to just make sure that we

19

are in

or this project is in compliance with

20

design -

design guidelines and the requirement of

21

the historical character of Wailuku Town.

22

this project does is it keeps the fascia of the

23

building, it adds on the awning that fell off and

24

ten feet back.

25

significantly keep that -- that same historical feel

in August had a presentation before them

So what

So it keeps a portion of it to
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and nature.
The building was inspected and it was deemed

2
3

unsafe.

Right now if you -

and because of those

4

things, the demolition, I guess, is what I'm

5

alluding to that it was necessary of the back

6

portion to kind of clean it up, the building.

7

of it is boarded up and the back steps are gone and

8

the roof leaks and just like with the -- a lot of

9

termite damage, a tremendous amount of problems.

Part

10

So, yes, we are working on making sure we're in

11

compliance.

12

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

And the other question I had is

13

approximately how many square feet are going to be

14

added to this existing space that is not currently

15

there, if you have that information.

16

MS. SUGIMURA:

17

MS. RIDAO:

18
19

JoAnn, do you?

The

- it's about -- I would say between 4,500

and 5,000 square feet total new building.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

20

appreciate this kind of a project.

21

more.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

I really

I wish we had

Thank you.

Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chair.

couple of questions.

Just a

First, how old is the building
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1

and what's occurring in right now?

2

of structural improvements are planned?

3

building, I assume, is rather old.

4
5

6
7

MS. SUGIMURA:

This

Yeah, the building was built in the 1920s.

And what was that question?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I'm sorry.

Yeah, what types of structural

improvements and

8

MS. SUGIMURA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

And what types

MS. SUGIMURA:

Oh, what's there now?
Yeah, what's there now.

The history of this building was basically

11

a lot of retail.

And interestingly enough, when I

12

was growing up,

13

quite a lot because there was a Miki's Dress Shop

14

there and one of the -- a very well known family in

15

our community, Yokouchi's, the shop is named

16

after -- was named after someone we all know which

17

is Miki Yokouchi.

18

and had her beauty shop upstairs.

19

growing up, we spent a lot of time in Wailuku Town

20

and visiting the Yokouchis.

21

been that character.

22

stores that have resided there, one of it being the

23

Blue Hawaii Building, which is why it has stuck with

24

that name.

25

Building, 62 Market, or the Blue Building, is what

I used to come to this building

And her mom ran that dress shop
So when I was

And its history has

It's been a lot of retail

We refer to it as the Blue Hawaii
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But right now it's empty and I've been

1

we call

2

using it for the

3

having on Market Street.

4

it -- use it as a staging area.

5

basically, you know, vacant from anything more than

6

just things that we store in there for the street

7

festivals.

We're just kind of using
It is -- it is

The kind of structural improvements that will

8

9

- the festivals that we have been

happen is -

will be basically a whole new life for

10

the building with the improvements that JoAnn is

11

going to do with it once she begins construction.

12

We do appreciate that she's -- has Jim Niess as her

13

architect, because he is -- has helped us develop

14

for the Maui Redevelopment Agency the design

15

guidelines for Wailuku Town, so he's very familiar

16

with the needs of MRA, the needs of the County, as

17

well as the -

18

Wailuku Town, so he understands the historical

19

character.

20

he has worked with many projects in

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And one other thing I

21

noticed there is an emphasis on e-commerce.

22

presume as part of the improvements that will

23

include the costs of wiring the building and so

24

forth?

25

MS. SUGIMURA:

Correct.

I

That will have to be done, yeah.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

And I had one more question,

2

but -- and I think it will come to me later, but

3

thank you.

4

MS. SUGIMURA:

Okay.

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.
Oh, oh, yeah, here's the question:

6

Looking at the resolution, it says -- I guess it's

7

one, two, three, the fourth paragraph where it says

8

whereas Lokahi Pacific estimates the total cost of

9

the project will be 1.2 million and then --

10

MS. SUGIMURA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

MS. SUGIMURA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14
15

1.3.
Yeah.

Yeah.
The letter that you gave us is 1.3.

So it is officially 1.3 or 1.2?
MS. RIDAO:

Well, I think we need to be flexible there.

16

would say between 1.2 and if you look at my stuff,

17

it says 1.5.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

MS. RIDAO:

Okay.

I think, you know, when you

I think the

20

building portion will be 1.2, but we have been

21

spending quite a bit of money in the predevelopment

22

aspect of this project.

23

its entirety from predevelopment to completion, we

24

probably will be closer to 1.5.

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I

Okay.

So once it's -- if you take

Thank you, JoAnn.
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1

So, Mr. Chair, I guess maybe the language in

2

the resolution as far as the specific number, would

3

that

4

that.

5
6

7
8

9
10

- I guess we'll have to make an amendment to

CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

We can -- Is there any problem with

adjusting this language?
MS. FUJITA VILLAROSA:

I can add the word "approximately."

I probably should have done that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
CHAIR CARROLL:

Okay.

I think that would be more appropriate,

11

because any restoration project is very difficult to

12

come up with an accurate

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

gure.

Okay.

It's just the nature of the work that

needs to be done.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Approximate or on or about.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah.

Okay.

We will add that.

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay.

Thank you.

19

MS. SUGIMURA:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Thank you.
All right, members.

Mr. Arakawa.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I have some

22

questions on this particular project.

23

not, that used to be my office.

24

things I would like to understand.

25

one time this building was being sought after by the
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1

lao Theatre Group for storage.

2

being resolved with the theater group?

3

MS. SUGIMURA:

How is that storage

The theater currently does store some of

4

their things in there,

5

own risk.

6

Chinese New Year's Festival and I think they had

7

some things stored in the back.

8
9

10
11

knowing that it's at their

So just recently I went in for the

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So are they going to be allowed to

use some of the space for storage, or are they going
to be -MS. SUGIMURA:

No.

In fact, what we did, Councilman

12

Arakawa, is when we first started talking to Lokahi

13

Pacific or when this project came forward,

14

from lao Theatre wanting to use a portion of this

15

building for storage and for a practice staging

16

black box area, and what happened was that after

17

discussions with lao Theatre and Lokahi Pacific, it

18

was -- it became evident that Lokahi Pacific's needs

19

were much greater than this building.

20

too sure what other -- other arrangements they have

21

made besides what they are using right now with the

22

County.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

the ideas

So I'm not

I do know that when we were making

24

the push to redevelop lao Theatre to keep it

25

the storage was one of the major concerns for that
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1

organization.

And they were actually looking at

2

this building to try and renovate the building to

3

work with the theater as a package.

4

going to develop this particular project, I think

5

there are --

But if we're

6

I have got a few more questions on it.

The

7

shape of the lot that the project is on is kind of a

8

weird shape, it's very deep.

9

the entire lot which the County owns in that area,

And in perspective to

10

when we do this, are we going to then be subdividing

11

this area out so we cannot really work the entire

12

lot?

13

will go in this direction, but I want to make sure

14

that when we get done with the lot, we're not

15

splitting up the lot so we can't do a total program.

16

Do you have plans for that entire lot setup?

17

I don't mind creating plans where everything

MS. SUGIMURA:

Yes.

It's a very good question.

Actually,

18

this project is part of the bigger scheme or picture

19

for the Wailuku revitalization which was

20

really part of the Wailuku Redevelopment Area Plan

21

that Council approved in December of 2000.

22

of that calls for the redevelopment of the lao

23

Theatre parcel, which includes the Wailuku Mini-Park

24

project, which is the Police Resource Center; the

25

visitor restroom; a courtyard or Mini-Park; 42
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1

parking stalls; and this project.

2

of the footprint around the Iao Theatre.

3

the Wailuku Redevelopment Area Plan and the vision

4

for Wailuku and the revitalization for the property

5

that the County does own, it also calls for

6

restoration of Iao Theatre.

7

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

8

MS. SUGIMURA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So that is kind
As part of

So the diagram that you have --

So that's all part of it.
The diagram that you have in the

10

packet, the Wailuku Market Center packet that was

11

put together,

12

offices over there, parking was one of the major

13

concerns and you have to sort of wrap your way

14

around the theater to this back area for parking.

15

The off-street parking that's going to be provided

16

for this particular building, JoAnn, are you going

17

to have enough parking?

18

for parking with the park taking out part of the

19

area in the back?

20

MS. SUGIMURA:

I know that when we were in the

Do you have enough space

Actually, maybe I can explain how the -- I

21

guess this visual doesn't show the whole lao Theatre

22

property, but --

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

24
25

It doesn't show the whole lot,

that's why I'm trying to piece it together.
MS. SUGIMURA:

It doesn't show the whole lot.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

2

that --

3

MS. SUGIMURA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

And while you're looking for

Yeah, I'm looking for that.
The sewer system in this area, we

5

had a lot of problems with the sewer.

6

that at one point the theater sewer was literally

7

shut down.

8

JoAnn, you guys going to be completely redoing that

9

sewer system?

10

MS. RIDAO:

And I know

So the redevelopment of this area,

My preliminary discussion with Mr. Niess is

11

that he has gotten some very good reports back that

12

we can connect to Vineyard.

13

connected to Market and I think it's kind of like an

14

uphill thing.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

16

MS. RIDAO:

Right now it's

Uphill, right.

He had some preliminary engineering work done

17

and he's very confident that we could probably

18

connect to Vineyard.

19

lift, a lift station to lift to Market Street.

20
21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Otherwise we will have to do a

Because I know that that area has

a real big problem with the sewage system.

22

MS. RIDAO:

Correct.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

And that whole area needs to be

24

improved, not just -- not just your building, that

25

whole area needs to be improved as far as the
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1

sewage.

So the last thing we want is to have a

2

situation where like the lao Theatre,

3

to the restrooms in the theater because the whole

4

system is down.

5

MS. RIDAO:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

you can't go

Right.
And unless that whole system is

7

being part of this plan to be renovated, it needs to

8

be.

9
10

MS. RIDAO:

That's my concern.
The lao Theatre sewer system will be part of

our improvements.

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

12

MS. RIDAO:

13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Improvements.

Yes.
And the easements that are

14

necessary for the maintenance of this sewer system,

15

that's built into this contract?

16

MS. SUGIMURA:

17

detail.

18

I would have to check on those -- that
I'm not Public Works.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

Well, again,

I'm just

19

because it's a detail that needs to be done,

20

didn't see it in the contract or in the reso., and

21

I'm just

22

needs to be worked out.

23
24
25

MS. RIDAO:

this is

Correct, yeah.

- it's a technicality that

I'm

Jim and the engineers

would have to work on that.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I

If you could look at that.
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1

MS. RIDAO:

Yeah, okay.

2

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

The property itself, is there any

3

way to square that property so that what you're

4

actually working with is much more workable?

5

Because even the diagrams you have here, everything

6

is tapered, and that's really rough to work with.

7
8

9
10

MS. SUGIMURA:

You know, the project, our neighbor besides

the lao Theatre is the Aluli Trust property.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
MS. SUGIMURA:

Yes.

And because of their property lines and

11

boundaries, that's why this building is shaped sort

12

of like this triangle shape.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

14

MS. SUGIMURA:

Right.

I understand that.

And we did go into negotiations or try to

15

do a land swap with our neighbors because part of

16

their back walkway for the

17

their merchants is on our property, and so we

18

thought we could do a land swap so we could square

19

off this building.

20

were doing really well and then it changed.

21

changed their mind.

22

keeping things as they were and doing the best that

23

we can with our property.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

for their building for

And for a while our negotiations
So they

So we just proceeded with

Okay.

Mr. Chairman, this is one

area that I think perhaps if we're going to be doing
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1

construction like this long term, then maybe we

2

should actually look at trying to acquire that

3

sliver there from the Aluli Trust to try and square

4

it off so we -- as -- since the County is going to

5

own the property, we actually have a square property

6

we can work with.

7

MS. SUGIMURA:

You know, that's exactly what we're trying

8

to do and that's probably why we are very grateful

9

that JoAnn was very patient with us, because we were

10

in discussions, heavy discussions or lengthy

11

discussions just trying to achieve that because it

12

would help the project.

13

we do have

14

neighbors and there's -- we're actually at a

15

standstill on that.

16

we have.

17

But for whatever reasons,

- we do respect the wishes of our

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

We're just proceeding with what

Okay.

If we do acquire it, Mr.

18

Chairman, if for some reason we can acquire that

19

sliver, I would assume that we would also anticipate

20

that would become part of this agreement to be able

21

to allow the building to go properly.

22

MS. RIDAO:

If I may, in the -- just to give you an idea

23

of all the things we have been doing, but in this

24

report, if you look in there, the plans are all

25

squared off and it's ready if we can do that.
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1

as Yuki has said, we -- they have been trying -- the

2

County has been trying diligently to work with the

3

Alulis and for -- for whatever reason, they have

4

decided they did not want to.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

what you're

Because in

6

discussing using the walkway between the two

7

buildings, that's a very narrow area, you know, so

8

you're not going to have any visibility from the

9

frontage to be able to see that there are businesses

10
11

back there.
MS. RIDAO:

Correct.

However, the

- we will be widening

12

the alleyway.

13

Arakawa, are very small.

14

than 200 square feet.

15

to get the businesses to get exposure and be able to

16

practice what they will be doing out in the real

17

business world.

18

And some of these shops, Councilman

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

I think one is like less

But the -

the goal here is

So as far as your plans, if

19

we're using this -- this diagram, you're planning to

20

do this -- actually, there's quite an elevation

21

drop.

22

MS. RIDAO:

Correct.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So you'll be doing actually two

24

two stories with the fill in on the bottom back

25

portion pretty much the way it was?
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No.

The back portion will have actually three

stories.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

4

MS. RIDAO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

6

Correct.

MS. RIDAO:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

MS. RIDAO:

No.

The back where the elevation goes down.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

11

MS. RIDAO:

14

Commercial kitchen.

And then the second level will be -- second

and third levels will be housing, apartments.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So it will be pretty much the way

the building was.

15

MS. RIDAO:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

Right.

That will be the commercial kitchen.

10

13

It's two stories and then

underneath the fill in the third.

7

12

Yeah, it will be -- Yeah.

Yeah.
Except you're going to fill in the

bottom area.

18

MS. RIDAO:

Yeah.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Is that in -- I guess you have

20

done the calculations so there is enough space

21

there.

22

be enough space to do everything you want to do, but

23

if you have done the calculations, that's

24

the business.

25

detail.

I do have some concerns that there might not

you're

I'm not going to get involved in that
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MS. RIDAO:

Yeah, Jim -- our architect had the place

2

surveyed and all of the elevations done before he

3

could even do these drawings, so --

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

Well, Mr. Chairman, I think

5

it's a good project.

I do wish that we could try

6

and straighten out that taper because I know that

7

when we were in that office, that was a pain in the

8

neck to deal with.

9

building is long overdue.

The reconstruction of that
It needs to be torn down

10

and completely redone.

11

and I know the historical group might not like the

12

idea, but take the entire thing down and rebuild it

13

according to the way the original design was, you

14

know, but new material rather than old mate

15

When we were in that building, the termites had

16

already abandoned the building, so

17

MS. SUGIMURA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I would actually prefer --

al.

Where was your office, may I ask?

19

bottom floor.

20

Blue Hawaii.

21

Equitable.

The bottom, pretty much the whole

We actually had a florist shop and
I was working with Blue Hawaii and

22

MS. SUGIMURA:

Oh.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So that was my office, our office

24

there.

I was paying the rent on it.

25

And I don't know if it's going to be possible to

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS,
(808) 524-2090

INC.

The -- Yeah.

HSED 2/28/02

50

1

coordinate with the lao Theatre, but the area

2

closest to the theater,

3

to them if you can't find tenants and there might be

4

somewhere to work out something with storage.

5

know storage was a major problem there.

6

MS. RIDAO:

I don't know, you can talk

I

We have been in informal discussions with lao

7

Theatre and Jim has given them some ideas as to what

8

they could do with their own building as far as

9

storage is concerned.

The other good thing is that

10

Lokahi Pacific has been designated as a Community

11

Facilities Lender and so we could actually assist

12

them with their project.

13

they choose to, we would be happy to work with them

14

to do that.

15

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

So if they -

you know, if

Those were my concerns, Mr.

Chairman, and if they can be resolved, that's fine.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

But I think the project is a good

19

project.

20

being utilized at all right now in a proper way.

21

But having lived there, I do have some concerns

22

about the way it was.

23

doing that job.

24

MS. SUGIMURA:

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

It's using a space that really is not

But JoAnn is going to be

Thank you.
Thank you, Mr. Arakawa.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

The other question I had was I

3

noticed the color, you know, in the

4

color handout is blue, you know, like a very pretty

5

blue or whatever, and then I noticed the color in

6

here is more of a

7

beige, whatever.

8

that building originally?

9

it always a blue building?

10

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

11

MS. SUGIMURA:

No.

- in the little

let's say just a neutral color,
What was the historic color of

No.

Yeah,

Do we have any idea?

It's been changed.

I think so, it's been changed.

12

Because you can tell by the pealing paint.

13

know what the original color was.

14
15

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Was

I don't

I think it was painted blue when

Blue Hawaii moved in.

16

MS. SUGIMURA:

Yeah, I think so.

17

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

Well, you know,

the only reason I say

18

that is because some of the historic buildings in

19

other areas, like in Laimer's square in Colorado and

20

also Daniel Hall in Boston, and that whole area in

21

Scully Square, one of the things that's so charming

22

is they tried to mimic some of the colors that

23

existed originally.

24

there is any way to determine what the historic

25

let's say color was of that building,

And I would just ask that if
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1

what really lends to the ambiance of the area and it

2

really is colorful.

3

like a, you know, neutral thing, if there was -- if

4

it was blue or pale green or pale pink,

5

really love to see that be incorporated into the

6

design.

7

MS. SUGIMURA:

So rather than have it look

I would

Thank you, Councilmember Johnson.

We

8

Part of the MRA's mission is to do exactly those

9

things, so it will --

10

and see what we come up with.

11

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

will -- we'll research that
Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further questions?

Excuse me.

I support this resolution and I think this

14

project will go a long way toward the revitalization

15

of Wailuku.

16

get this area back to what it was.

17

I do like the blue.

18

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

It's just one more step into trying to
As a side note,

Me, too.

The Chair will now entertain a motion to

20

recommend that the proposed resolution be adopted

21

and the County Communication be filed.

22

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So moved.
Second.

Discussion?
Yeah.

Mr. Molina.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
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1

would like the -- maybe Yuki and JoAnn to consider

2

maybe a fluorescent green.

3

Just kidding.

4

I come from a small historic town, walking town, so

5

I can truly appreciate the efforts to try to

6

revitalize Wailuku Town.

7

of JoAnn and Lokahi Pacific to restore life to that

8

building, the Blue Hawaii Building, and, you know,

9

take into considerations -- take into consideration

I don't know what all --

Whatever color you find appropriate.

So I commend the efforts

10

what was expressed by Mr. Arakawa about the termites

11

and so forth.

12

I commend your efforts to restore Old Wailuku Town

13

back to its prominence from back in the heyday of

14

Maui County way back when.

15

your motion, Mr. Chair.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

So I'll be supporting

Thank you.

Ms. Johnson.

17
18

So I wish you folks well on this and

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:

I would also like to thank them,

19

because if we had to do this project as JoAnn

20

pointed out, it would cost the County government

21

millions of dollars to do that and make it a usable

22

space.

23

great way to partner with our nonprofits and

24

particularly the things that Lokahi has done to help

25

improve the whole area.

And I just really think that this shows a

So I really think it's a
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good effort and thanks for all your hard work.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Mr. Arakawa.

3

4

54

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

I do want to

5

thank JoAnn, the company, whoever worked with you on

6

this thing to really revitalize an area that needs

7

to be revitalized.

8

you took pictures of the front of this building and

9

you just redid the whole thing from scratch, you

10

I still personally feel that if

would probably be a lot better off.

11

MS. RIDAO:

I will share that with Jim.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I know there's a nostalgic desire

13

to keep something of the original, but when it's as

14

bad shape as this one is, sometimes just recreating

15

it would be good.

16

to have a hard time finding the old color.

17

was born in Wailuku and we had our family store

18

right across the street.

19

when, you know, it was whatever happened to be

20

available when you could scrounge it.

21

have a hard time, especially with the number of

22

coats of paint that has been applied to this

23

building, finding that coat.

24

really a good project.

25

MS. RIDAO:

And I believe the -- you're going
Now,

I

And in those days way back

So you might

But I think it's

Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I wish you the best of luck with

2

it.

Be sure that sewer system is taken care of

3

before you get in there.

4

in the back open to the other side of Wailuku.

5

MS. RIDAO:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

7

We will.
So that's important for people to

walk through.

8

MS. RIDAO:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yes.

10

MS. RIDAO:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

And good luck with the project.

Thank you.
Any further discussion?

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

VOTE: AYES:

17

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :
MOTION CARRIED.

19

20

Opposed?

Motion carried.

The Chair did

vote aye.

16

18

Hearing none, all

in favor of the motion say aye.

13

15

And try and keep that path

ACTION:

21

Councilmember Molina, Vice-Chair
Johnson, and Chair Carroll.
None.
None.
None.
Councilmembers Hokama and Kawano.
ADOPTION of proposed resolution, as
revised, authorizing a grant of a lease
of County real property to Johann Sosna
and FILING of communication.

22

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would like to thank everyone today, the

24

Committee members and Mr. Arakawa,

25

meeting and the television audience at horne for
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1

sitting in with us today.

2

adjourned.

3

ADJOURN:

And this meeting is now

(Gavel.)

10: 14 a.m.

4

5
6

7

8

9

10
11

12
13
14

15
16
17
18

19
20

21
22
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24
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2

STATE OF HAWAII
SS.

3

4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5
I, Sandra J. Gran, Certified Shorthand

6
7

Reporter for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify

8

that the proceedings were taken down by me in

9

machine shorthand and was thereafter reduced to

10

typewritten form under my supe

11

foregoing represents to the best of my ability, a

12

true and correct transcript of the proceedings had

13

in the foregoing matter.

sion; that the

14

I further certify that I am not attorney for

15

any of the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned

16

with the cause.

17
18

DATED this 27th day of March, 2002,

in Maui,

Hawaii.

19
20

Sp.,NORA J. GRAN
No~oN

21

22
23
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